## February 28, 2002

Mr. Tony Zielinski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Zielinski:

The Health Department is submitting grant resolutions for the following programs:

<u>Early Childhood MPS Daycare Grant</u> - This is a new grant funded by Milwaukee Public Schools. The purpose of the program is to create a daycare program to assure optimal health and school readiness of children ages 0-4. There are new positions added with this funding.

<u>Hepatitis B Immunization Grant</u> - This is a continuing grant funded by the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services. Grant funds will be used to facilitate the initiation and completion of the Hepatitis B vaccine series for at-risk groups - especially women and children within the perinatal period.

Emergency Department Asthma Project - This is new funding for the Health Department from Children's Hospital of Wisconsin. The funding will improve asthma care for children who present in City-wide emergency departments. A patient tracking system will be developed along with emergency department interventions that emphasize family centered education and primary medical care.

2002 Consolidated Contract - This is continuation funding from the State of Wisconsin Department of Health and Family Services. The contract includes six initiatives: Adolescent School Health Program, Cancer Control Coordination Grant, the Immunization Action Plan Grant, Preventive Health Grant, Childhood Lead Detection Grant and the Tobacco Control Grant.

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Janet Nell Administrative Specialist-Sr.

Attachments